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CUMBERLAND COUNTY – COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM

MUNICIPAL OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

PRIVATE 

MEETING MINUTES: March 20, 2018
MEETING LOCATION: Westbrook City Hall 
Attendees:  Dick Brobst- Chair (North Yarmouth), Kathy Tombarelli (Gray), Travis Kennedy (Cumberland County), Marty Szydlowski (Brunswick Housing), Scott LaFlamme (Yarmouth), Tom Bartell (Windham), Theo Holtwijk (Falmouth), Mary Davis (Portland), Sandra Warren (South Portland), Bob Peabody (Bridgton), Kris Tucker (Standish), Suzie Buck (Standish), Greg Sirpis (Standish), Terri Sawyer (Harspwell), Matt Sturgis (Cape Elizabeth), Jay Chace (Scarborough), Jerre Bryant (Westbrook) 
Staff: Maeve Pistrang, Cumberland County Community Development Director, Sandra Warren South Portland /Cumberland County Community Development Coordinator.
1. Welcome & Introductions: 14 voting members were present and a quorum was reached. The meeting began at approximately 2:00PM. 
2. HOME Budget: Mary Davis reviewed the proposed budget. The budget is based on last year’s allocation assuming level funding as we have not received final funding information yet for 2018. Once we do receive the actual funding number the budget will be adjusted proportionally up or down depending on the allocation. Theo moved to accept the budget proposal, Greg seconded. The group approved the budget 14-0. 
3. Westbrook CDBG projects: Jerre Bryant gave an overview of the projects the CDBG program has funded in Westbrook over the years including the Community Center, Highland Lake Grange, demolition of Maine Rubber, downtown Bridge Street improvements, City Hall handicap access, Community Policing, and My Place Teen Center. 
4. CDBG recommendations: Dick discussed the review team’s work and noted that there were a lot of great applications and the group was not able to fund them all. Greg made a motion to approve the recommendations. Theo asked to discuss the contingency provisions first. The provisions were: 
1) In the event of an increase in funding, add funding back in to Westbrook Library and then Windham Depot Street. 

2) In the event of a decrease in funding, subtract funding from the lowest scored applications, in ascending order. 

3) If funds are returned to the program from Freeport Weatherization, put them towards Harpswell generators (current Freeport balance = $21,395) 

Theo requested more clarity on #1 and #2. Maeve clarified that any funds above what was 
estimated would go towards fully funding Westbrook Library Windows. Once that reached its 
maximum, additional funds would go towards Windham Depot Street until funds ran out or 
reached the maximum, and so on in descending order. For #2, funds would eliminated from 
the lowest scoring projects until it eliminated the project or all funds were accounted for in 
ascending order starting with Harpswell Smoke Detectors, then Broadband Installation, and so 
on. 
The group discussed #3. Maeve clarified that Freeport still anticipates using about half of the 
balance this summer. The group agreed to not support #3 as it did not follow precedent for 
how returned funds have been treated in the past, and the Harpswell project scored the lowest 
of all the applications. 

Greg amended his motion to incorporate the clarifications of #1 and #2 and to eliminate #3. 
Scott seconded the motion. The group approved the recommendations 12-0.  

5. Review Team follow up meeting: Theo suggested that the Review Team reconvene to discuss any recommendations or insights they have about the process and the program to then share with the larger group at the next MOC meeting. 
6. Broadband project: Dick asked Travis to tell the group more about the County’s broadband plans. Travis spoke about the project, its goals, stages, and challenges. Greg said he is particularly interested in being involved and is supportive of the project. The group talked about pricing and the benefits of a municipally-owned system. Kris brought up net neutrality and asked the group whether they would commit to requiring it for the grant-funded project. Theo said it was not the role of this group to make those decisions but to recommend the slate of projects for funding as a result of the review process. 
7. Next Steps: Jay asked about the timeline and next steps for the funding. Maeve said the recommendations will go to the County Commissioners for a public hearing on April 9th and for final approval on April 23rd. Meetings will be at 5:30pm in the Feeney Room at the Cumberland County Courthouse. Staff will then submit the Annual Action Plan to HUD for final approval and the program year will start on July 1st. Maeve will update the group on the final funding number once HUD notifies her. 
8. The meeting adjourned at approximately 3:10PM. 
